
December 11. 2024 

Subject: Memorial Plaque Request for Megan Thomas 

Select Board Members,  

I am writing to request your consideration and approval for the installation 

of a memorial plaque on one of the benches I recently rebuilt that reside in front 

Holley Hall. This bench would serve as a tribute to my dear friend, Megan 

Thomas, who tragically passed away in mid-November. 

Megan was a beloved and dedicated member of our Bristol community for 

many years. She worked at the Bobcat Café for a significant period, more recently 

at Smoke & Lola’s, and perhaps most importantly, at the Lawrence Memorial 

Library. Her contributions to the community were immeasurable, and her sudden 

passing has left a profound impact on all of us who knew her. 

I began rebuilding these benches shortly after hearing of Megan's passing, 

and the project has been a way for me to channel my grief into something 

meaningful. I would be deeply honored to dedicate one of these benches to Megan, 

not only to commemorate her life and service to our town but also as a gesture of 

remembrance for her family and friends. 

I sincerely hope you will consider this request for approval, and I am happy 

to discuss further details as needed. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Best, 

Aidan Lenihan 

Program Coordinator 
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